January 23, 1941 Mr. Frank J. Bausch Wichita, Kansas Dear Peter: Somewhere in the paper I noticed that you had gone back to Michita to reside during the winter. We are playing Wichita University in the Forum on February 3 and I thought there might be some way for the old-time Kansas Basketball Players in that vicinity to get together and eat luncheon with the Varsity squad. We will be staying at the Hotel Allis and we would be glad to have you come over and eat and visit with our boys. I do not know what you are doing in Wichita, but I imagine the post master will find you if I just address you at Wichita, Kansas. I get a great many letters from the cld-timers and it is interesting to see the various vocations and avocations that they indulge in-I had a nice visit with Jim last summer. He stopped at the house for a couple of meals. The family are all well and I trust that your family is well also, or is it just Frank Joseph Bausch alone? With all good wishes, I am, Sincerely yours, Director of Physical Education and Recreation Varsity Basketball Coach FCA:1g cc: Karl Klooz